
EMSD receives grand award in openBIM
Awards 2024 (with photo)

     The Electrical and Mechanical Services Department (EMSD) received the
grand award under the "Handover" category of the openBIM Awards 2024 at an
award presentation ceremony held in Marrakesh, Morocco, on October 3 (Morocco
time).

     The organiser, buildingSMART International, received over 160
submissions from universities and organisations worldwide this year,
shortlisting 22 finalists and awarding grand awards to nine teams in their
respective categories. The EMSD's award-winning submission is about creating
procedural guidelines and software tools for electrical and mechanical
systems that simplify conversion to openBIM. It is the first department of
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Government winning this grand
award.

     A spokesman for the EMSD said, "The award recognised our efforts in
applying and promoting openBIM as well as our contribution to the continuous
enhancement of openBIM standards. The EMSD will further promote openBIM and
facilitate the application of construction digitalisation to help the
industry cope with challenges arising from the handover of engineering
projects."

     A groundbreaking digitalisation technology, openBIM is characterised by
its open data formats that enable different engineering teams to use a common
language and protocol for information exchanges. This facilitates co-
ordination between teams, tools and processes across various stages of
design, construction, handover and maintenance, and will help promote
construction digitalisation.
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